
William "Bill" Kay Randall
Nov. 7, 1942 ~ Jan. 21, 2021

On Thursday, January 21, 2021, William “Bill” Kay Randall, loving husband, father, grandfather and dear friend

passed away at age 78. Bill was born on November 7, 1942 in Winslow, AZ, to Richard and Fontella Tanner

Randall. He married Shauna Voyce in the Salt Lake Temple and they shared 54 years of marriage together.

Bill was a devout member of The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints and was dedicated to serving and

loving people in his community. He served a LDS mission in Scotland and performed with the Tabernacle Choir for

8 years. He received his bachelor’s degree from BYU and was a devoted schoolteacher for 38 years- providing an

outstanding education to countless students.

Bill was loved by everyone who met him. He made friends wherever he went and showed respect and generosity to

all.

Bill was delighted to share his enthusiasm for life with others. He leaves us with a vibrant life narrative and

spectacular memories of playing guitar, singing, rock hunting, fossil collecting, leather crafting, fishing, scouting,

world travel, and serving others.

Despite years of significant health issues, Bill remained positive and determined to live life to its fullest. We send

our deepest gratitude for the many friends, neighbors, and professionals who have given Bill their boundless care

and support.

2 Timothy 4:7 “I have fought a good fight, I have finished my course, I have kept the faith".

Bill is survived by his wife, Shauna; his children: Chad, Ryan (Guido Ampuero), RC (Caresa), and Tiffany (Adam

Coccimiglio), grandchildren: Garret, Tate, and Marlee and siblings: Mike and Doris. He was preceded in death by

his parents, Richard and Fontella and siblings, Kent, Bob, and Betty.

A public viewing will be held on Friday, January 29, 2020 from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. at Larkin Sunset Gardens, 1950

East Dimple Dell Road (10600 South), Sandy, UT. Face masks and social distancing are required.



Private funeral services will be held at 2:00 pm on Saturday, January 30, 2020. We encourage you to join the

service through a live Zoom broadcast. Please visit www.larkincares.com. Please click on Bill’s obituary. To the

right of his photo there will be a blue bar that says, "Watch Zoom Service." Click the bar to open the broadcast.

Interment at Larkin Sunset Gardens.

Please share a memory for the family at www.larkincares.com.


